
 

 

 

Staff ADVISORY COUNCIL 
OSU STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES 

April 9, 2014 – 412 SU, Council Room 
 

 
Guests: Kyle Wray, Enrollment Management/Marketing; Suzy Harrington, Office of the President; Jamie Payne, Liz 

Tarbutton, & Joey Keel, Human Resources; Toby Tucker & Daniel Alexander, Physical Plant; and Jessica 
Martinez, Mailing Services. 

 
Darlene Croci, called the meeting to order at 1:17 pm.   
 
Approval of Minutes:  The March 12, 2014 minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Approval of Agenda:  The agenda was approved with the change to move the Rules & Procedures Committee report to the after 
the ‘Approval of Agenda’. 
 
Guest Speakers:   
Kyle Wray, VP Enrollment Management/Marketing, updated the Council that this year has had record numbers of attendees for 
campus visits/tours/main events. There have been about 11,500 applications for the 2014-15 academic year. The LASSO program 
and new student orientation have been combined and Missy Wikle is the Director. Financial Aid Director, Charlie Bruce, will be 
retiring June 30. ‘America’s Brightest Orange’ will probably remain the OSU marketing campaign as it facilitates promoting various 
aspects of OSU including outstanding students and faculty. OSU will be marking/celebrating the 100th anniversary of The Smith-
Lever Act of 1914 which established the cooperative extension services at land grant universities. VP Wray also discussed the 
importance of the licensing/trademark area and using only the approved OSU logos. The funds received from the sale of licensed 
items help the whole institution not just athletics.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Aleigha Mariott presented the Treasurer’s report.  The expenses for the DSA recipients have been posted. 
Report attached.  
 
Branch Campus Reports 

 
OSU-Tulsa/CHS:  Angelyn Holmes – No report was available 
 
OSU-OKC:  Kristy Voss – No report was available 
 
OSU-IT:  Kevin Hulett – No report was available 
  
Report of Standing Committees 
 
Rules & Procedures:  Kathie Tanner [report presented after ‘Approval of Agenda’] 
Kathie provided a list of candidates for the upcoming SAC elections. (Attached) She noted several persons were not included due 
to late filing and incomplete nomination. ‘Meet the Candidates’ information will be provided on the SAC website with email blasts 
going to the staff prior to the elections. The elections will be April 16-30. The committee is still reviewing the Bylaws regarding 
vacancies and attendance. 
 
Policies, Benefits, and Budget:  Nathan Moorman – No report 
 
Public Relations:  Shelley Potter  
Shelley reported that the committee has updated the tickets for the Staff Celebration and the tickets will be forwarded to Darlene 
for printing. Flyers have been prepared for the parking raffle and ‘save the date’ for the Celebration. The Chamber of Commerce 
will be sending out an announcement about the picnic in their newsletter which should reach any vendors that might want to 
participate. The vendor limit will be 40. 
 
Awards & Recognition:  Sue Goad  

Sue noted the committee will be having a taste testing with a prospective Staff Celebration food vendor on April 17. The committee 
will be touring the stadium to review the setup. Shelby has the packets available for SAC members to start selling tickets for the 
parking raffle. The catalog subcommittee has been reviewing the submitted bids and will be scheduling on-site presentations from 
several of the vendors. 
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Sticky Note
Lauren Adams of the Wellness Dept accidently missed on minutes and not caught.



 

 

Report of Standing Committees 
 
Faculty Council Report:   
March meeting–Mickey Gregg noted guests at the meeting included: President Hargis, VP Mike Holder (athletics), and Vicky 
Berry (Postal Plaza Gallery). The Council passed two resolutions that were presented regarding: 1) Academic Administrator 
Appraisal and 2) Guns on College Campuses. 
  
Department of Wellness:  Lauren Adams, Wellness Center, noted there are various activities coming up and that are presented 
on the Wellness handout. (Handout attached) Suzy Harrington further highlighted the activities noting that she is challenging the 
faculty, students, & staff to see which group will have the largest turnout for the Cowboy Walking Trails Grand Opening on the 15th. 
Darlene requested/encourage staff council members participating in the walk to wear their SAC shirts. 
 
Officer’s Reports 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Mickey Gregg – No report 
 
Vice Chair’s Report:  Shawna Goodwin noted that the scholarship applications are due May 9. Information is on the website and 
will be going out to the staff via email. 
  
Chair’s Report:  Darlene Croci that Eteam has discussed the possibility of creating a new standing committee to handle SAC’s 
fund raising activities. If the committee is formed, it will decrease the number of members on the other standing committees.  If a 
member has any thoughts/ideas on this, he/she should email Darlene. 
 
Unfinished Business – None 
 
New Business– None 
 
Announcements 
 

The next SAC meeting will be May 14, 2014 in room 412 SU-Council Room and the SAC Celebration Event will be May 22. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:12 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mickey Gregg 
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